
Minutes for October 12, 2017 NMCC Meeting 
 
 
 
Attendees:  Barbara Lowman, Nancy Barbe, Louise Yohalem, Wendy Miller, Sue 
Cohen, Holly Valente 
 
Meeting called to order by Barbara, minutes from 9/14 accepted. 
 
Possibility of NMCC having a town email account was discussed and Nancy with 
speak with Mari regarding this.  A town account would eliminate members having 
to use their personal emails for Council business. 
 
Grant application forms were sent to members by Louise and reviewed.  Barbara 
will forward MASSCC websites and passwords to all members.  Grant 
applications can be reviewed now and all applications are due by 5 p.m., 
Monday, October 16.  NMCC members to review applications and have forms 
ready for discussion, November 9 meeting, 4:15 p.m. Town Hall.  
 
Treasurer’s Reports for August and September reviewed and accepted.  Elihu 
Burritt Statement of Income and Expenses reviewed and accepted 
 
Garden Tour Update:  Brian Mikesell has volunteered to help.  All gardens, 
flower, vegetable et al will be considered.  Notice will be put in the 5 Village News 
and Maggie’s List. 
 
Meeting adjourned by all attendees. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Holly Valente 
Secretary 
 
 


